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 NZSA TOP OF THE SOUTH NEWS
2 November 2018
Send news to Chrissie at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-546-9818. Let me know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell me if you change your email address. Past newsletters are archived for a month on our website www.topwriters.co.nz.  Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/topwritersNZSA/
NEW BOOK FOR ALAN CARTER

[image: image1.jpg]Jane Vial with
Steve Austin



Congratulations to Alan Carter on the publication of his new crime novel Heaven Sent, the fourth in the series featuring Chinese-Australian detective Cato Kwong.

Detective Sergeant Philip ‘Cato’ Kwong is light on sleep but high on happiness with his new wife Sharon Wang and their baby girl. But contentment is not compatible with life in the Job, and soon a series of murders of Fremantle’s homeless people gets in the way of Cato’s newfound bliss. As New WAve journalist Norman Lip flirts online with the killer, it becomes apparent that these murders are personal – that every death is bringing the killer one step closer to Cato. 

Alan Carter is the author of four previous novels, including the Cato Kwong books Prime Cut (winner of the Ned Kelly Award for Best First Fiction in 2010), Getting Warmer and Bad Seed. His first novel set in New Zealand, Marlborough Man, won the 2018 Ngaio Marsh Award for Best Crime Novel.  

Alan’s books are published by Fremantle Press and available in all good bookshops. He will be judging the 2019 Page & Blackmore Short Story Competition, which is organised by NZSA Top of the South branch. Read more about him here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/alan-carter.html
WRITERS AT LUNCHTIME
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The next Writers at Lunchtime meeting is on Wednesday 7 November, 11.30 am to 1.30 pm. The guest speaker at 12.30 pm will be Dana Wensley, the PEN (NZ) Representative for Freedom of Speech. Read more about her here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/dana-wensley.html
Dana will be talking about the Day of the Imprisoned Writer (15 November), which is a time we recognise the importance of free speech and the threats that exists to writers who are imprisoned or killed for their work. She will be focusing on the work of Kurdish Iranian writer Behrouz Boochani and his book ‘No Friend But The Mountains: Writing From Manus Prison’, which he wrote one text at a time over a period of five years from his detention on Manus Island. 

The venue for Writers at Lunchtime is The Prince Albert, 113 Nile Street, Nelson (car parking is accessed from Tasman Street). Come any time from 11.30 am, but make sure to be there at 12.30 pm for Dana’s talk. Everyone is welcome. For more information contact Cat on 021 033 5049.
WHALER BY PROVIDENCE: BOOK LAUNCHES IN PICTON AND NELSON
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Whaler By Providence: Patrick Norton in the Marlborough Sounds by Don Wilson has just been published by River Press, Picton. The book has two local launches:

Saturday 3 November, 1.30 pm at Picton Library, 

2 Dublin Street

Tuesday 6 November, 5.30 pm at Page & Blackmore Booksellers, 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson

Author Don Wilson will talk about researching and writing this 336-page history of his ancestor Patrick Norton, one of the first shore whalers to settle in the Marlborough Sounds, and Patrick’s Ngāi Tahu wife Tangitu. Arrested for theft in Galway and sentenced to seven years transportation, Patrick served out his sentence, signed on to his first ship in Sydney and began a new life as a sealer and whaler in the Southern Ocean. He arrived at Te Awaiti in 1831. With the Keenan, Guard, Love, Jackson and Heberley families, the Nortons settled in the Sounds, and their descendants were still whaling in the 1960s.

At the Picton launch, copies of the book will be available for sale for $50 (cash only). It can also be purchased from Page & Blackmore and other good bookshops, or direct from: https://www.riverpress.co.nz/whaler-by-providence.html
YA BOOK LAUNCH IN NELSON – NOTE CHANGE OF DATE
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Join local author Rachael Craw, award winning author of the Spark trilogy, for the launch of her latest Young Adult novel, The Rift, a heart-pounding urban fantasy, brimming with mystery, adventure and romance. Due to stock issues the launch date has been changed from 1 to 6 November.

For generations, the Rangers of Black Water Island have guarded the Old Herd against horrors released by the Rift. Cal West, an apprentice Ranger with a rare scar and even rarer gifts, fights daily to prove he belongs within their ranks. After nine years away, Meg Archer returns to her childhood home only to find the Island is facing a new threat that not even the Rangers are prepared for. Meg and Cal can’t ignore their attraction, but can they face their darkest fears to save the Island from disaster?

The launch takes place at the Elma Turner Library, Halifax Street, Nelson, on Tuesday 6 November, at 6.30- 7.30 pm. There will be a Q&A, book signing and refreshments to enjoy. Co-hosts, Volume – NZ's No. 1 Independent Bookshop 2018 – will be onsite with all of Rachael's titles available for purchase. Read more about Rachael here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/rachael-craw.htmle 
WEST COAST WRITERS 

This group welcomes writers of all genres to write together, get feedback on their work, and to discuss all things ‘writing’ in a respectful, encouraging environment. Don't worry about your level of experience – everyone is welcome! The group meets on the first and third Sundays of the month, 11 am – 1 pm, at the New Coaster's Office, 38 Albert Street, Greymouth. Gold coin donation for venue appreciated. Their next meetings will be on Sunday 4 & 18 November. For more details contact Katrina Brown at kbtaiwan@gmail.com.

WRITERS OF PICTON

Writers of Picton meet on the first Monday of the month, 1.30 – 3.30 pm in the upstairs meeting room at Picton Library. Their next meeting is on Monday 5 November. The writing challenge is 200 - 400 words on the topic ‘My first day in a new job’.
Everyone is welcome to listen or participate. If you are interested in coming along, contact Irene & Peter Thomas at pandi.goodhope@gmail.com or 

03-973 0638.

AUTHOR TALK IN BLENHEIM
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The landmark publication Elizabeth Lissaman: New Zealand’s pioneer studio potter  by Jane Vial with Steve Austin was launched recently. 
The authors will be discussing ‘The Life and Work of Elizabeth Lissaman, New Zealand’s pioneer studio potter’, on Tuesday 6 November, 7.30 pm at Marlborough District Library, 33 Arthur Street, Blenheim. The book will be available for sale for $59.90 (please bring correct cash on the night), otherwise copies can be purchased from Marlborough Museum. This is a free event, but please RSVP by Friday 2 November to info@marlboroughmuseum.org.nz. This event is part of the Summit Marlborough Heritage Festival. 

POETRY EVENT IN NELSON

Poet Saradha Koirala will read from her new collection Photos of the Sky at Volume bookshop, 15 Church Street, Nelson, on Friday 9 November, 5 pm.

Photos of the Sky (published by The Cuba Press) starts with a declaration; ends in realisation. In between is a journey of reaching across the Tasman, shifting to a new home, reaching a place of disquiet and starting again. The full spectrum of emotions brings with it rain, sweat, tears, wildflowers and the promise of snow. Reader more about the book here: https://saradhakoirala.com/books/photos-of-the-sky/
AUTHOR EVENT IN NELSON

Ajax the Kea Dog is the engaging story of conservation heroes Ajax and his handler Corey Mosen, who traverse remote parts of the South island tracking nests as part of the kea conservation effort. The heart-warming book is fully illustrated.

Corey Mason will be speaking at Page & Blackmore Booksellers, 254 Trafalgar Street, at 11am on Saturday 10 November, accompanied by Ajax. 

NELSON ROMANCE WRITERS MEETING

The Nelson branch of Romance Writers of NZ meets on the second Saturday of every month. They meet at 2 pm at the National Party Office, corner of Waimea & Quarantine Roads, Nelson. 
Their next meeting is on Saturday 10 November, when the topic for discussion will be ‘What makes a good story?’ 

Visitors are always welcome. If you are not an RWNZ member already, you are welcome to attend a meeting before deciding to join. For more information contact LaVerne Clark at 4clarksnelson@gmail.com, phone 03-546 4440.

COURAGE DAY EVENT IN NELSON
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Every 15 November throughout the world, PEN – the international writers’ organisation that champions freedom of expression – marks the International Day of the Imprisoned Writer.

NZSA, which incorporates PEN, honours this event as Courage Day. It is named jointly after James Courage, a novelist and poet whose novel ‘A Way of Love’ was banned because he dared to express homosexuality in his writing, and his grandmother Sarah Courage, whose book describing colonial life in New Zealand was burned by neighbours who resented comments they thought she made about them.

Courage Day recognises writers who defend the right of free speech, and those who suffer oppression and are killed or imprisoned for their work. The day is being observed in Nelson by an event on Thursday 15 November at Volume bookshop, 15 Church Street, 5.30 pm.

Dana Wensley, the PEN (NZ) Representative for Freedom of Speech, will be talking about the writers whom PEN is focussing on this year, and local poets will read from works by imprisoned writers. The music will be Sonata for 2 violins (1st movement) by Sergei Prokofiev, performed by Fleur Jackson and Juliet Ayre. Drinks and nibbles will be provided. 
LIVE POETS WELCOME SPECIAL GUEST BEN BROWN 

The next meetings of the local Live Poets Societies feature special guest Ben Brown. 
Ben Brown has written over twenty children’s books as well as short stories for children and adults, general non-fiction, freelance articles and memoir. His poetry has been published in various anthologies in New Zealand and around the world, and Radio NZ and The Radio Network have also recorded him. In 2011 he was the Maori Writer in Residence at the Michael King Writers Centre in Auckland. His poetry collection Between the Kindling and the Blaze was shortlisted in the 2014 Nga Kupu Ora Aotearoa Maori Book Awards. Ben lives in Lyttleton and is a regular performance poet/MC around the country.

The Live Poets Societies meet as follows:

Nelson Live Poets, Tuesday 13 November.  Due to the unexpected closure of their previous venue, The On Inn, this meeting will take place at The Waka, corner of Collingwood & New Streets, Nelson. Doors open 7.30 pm. Bring a poem to share or just enjoy the show. Singer songwriters are also welcome. To read or sing, simply sign up on the night. Koha entry. Please show your support for the new venue by purchasing something from the bar. Contact: Cat Woodward at cat.wodward@outlook.com
Motueka Live Poets, Wednesday 14 November at Armadillo’s, 122 High Street, Motueka at 7 pm. Koha entry. Contact: Maggie Brown at mzbrown@slingshot.co.nz , phone 03-9298150 or text 021-1280991.

	

	


Golden Bay Live Poets, Thursday 15 November at The Mussel Inn, Onekaka at 7.30 pm. Nick Feint will open the evening with live music. Koha entry. Bring a poem to share or just enjoy the show. Singer songwriters are also welcome. Contact: Rose Michel von Dreger at  thewritingforest@gmail.com
WRITE A NOVEL THIS MONTH!

November is National Novel Writing Month – NaNoWriMo – and a fun, seat-of-your-pants approach to creative writing. On 1 November, participants begin working towards the goal of writing a 50,000-word novel by 11.59 pm on 30 November.

Valuing enthusiasm, determination, and a deadline, NaNoWriMo is for anyone who has ever thought about writing a novel. Whether you’re interested in writing a novel in a month nor not, NaNoWriMo is a great opportunity to get writing.

Richmond Library wants to help you with your writing goals by providing the time, space and opportunity to really get stuck in. So every Thursday in November, between 11.00 am and 2.00 pm, the Constance Barnicoat Room at Richmond Library will be available for you to Come Write In.

Bring pen and paper or laptop (make sure it’s fully charged in case there aren’t enough available electrical sockets), snacks or lunch, a bottle of water, and the library will provide the table, chairs, space, time and quiet. This is free, and everyone is welcome. For more information about NaNoWriMo visit https://nanowrimo.org.
SUNDAY STAR TIMES SHORT STORY COMPETITION

Entries for the Sunday Star Times Short Story Awards 2018 are now open. In their 35th year, these awards are among New Zealand’s most prestigious and established writing prizes. The word limit in the open division is 3000 words, and the prize is $3000 sponsored by Penguin Random House NZ. The winning entries, as judged by acclaimed writers Paula Morris, Stephanie Johnson and Carl Nixon, will be published in the Sunday Star Times. There is no entry fee, but each writer may submit one story only. For conditions of entry and how to enter, go to: www.stuff.co.nz/shortstoryawards. Entries close on 19 November.

2019 AUSTRALIAN BOOK REVIEW PRIZES

Calling all poets and essayists! Entries are now open for two of ABR’s three literary prizes: the Calibre Essay Prize (worth a total of AU$7,500) and the Peter Porter Poetry Prize (worth a total of AU$8,500).

The Calibre Prize is for original single-authored creative non-fiction essays of between 2000-5000 words, written in English in any style. The judges are J.M. Coetzee, Anna Funder and Peter Rose. Entries close on 14 January 2019. The winner receives AU$5,000. The second prize is AU$2,500. Both essays will be published in ABR. More info: https://bit.ly/2kmZW0F
The Porter Prize is for original single-authored poems of up to 75 lines, written in English. The judges are Judith Bishop, John Hawke, and Paul Kane. Entries close on 3 December 2018. The winner receives AU$5,000 and an Arthur Boyd etching from the series ‘The Lady and the Unicorn’. The second prize is AU$2,000. Three other shortlisted poets will receive AU$500. All five shortlisted poems will be published in the March 2019 issue of ABR and the winner will be announced at a ceremony later that month. More info: https://bit.ly/2fMvtHE
Find out more about the Porter Prize https://bit.ly/2QqV4Tm and the Calibre Prize https://bit.ly/2IBuILX
Read poems and essays by past winners here: Porter https://bit.ly/2iEh3HnCalibre https://bit.ly/2NFP6Nw
SUBMISSIONS INVITED FROM TOP OF THE SOUTH WRITERS
Writers of Picton invite writers from across the Top of the South to submit original creative non- fiction up to 3000 words and /or poems up to 50 lines for a proposed anthology.

Submissions might be serious, quirky, humorous or prophetic, but on the theme ‘In an Ideal World . . .’ They should be sent in electronic format as an email attachment, together with contact details by 31 January 2019 to 
petergoodhope@gmail.com
Authors retain copyright of their work. Submissions will be subject to editing and proofreading in consultation with the author. 

POEM IN THE WINDOW

Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for November is Alter Proposal by Mary Bell Thornton. 
Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criterion is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol Ercolano at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 

The ‘window poems’ are published in the biennial Horizons anthologies, which also feature the winning stories from the Page & Blackmore Short Story Competitions. Every author included in the anthology receives a free copy.  

The poems that appeared during 2015 and 2016 appear in Horizons 3, which is available for purchase here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/publications.html 

The poems displayed during 2017 and 2018 will be included in Horizons 4, which will be published during the later part of 2019. 
